
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on April 20, 2017 at 7 p.m.                                                

Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias, and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                          

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes, as presented by Fiscal Officer Mary 

Ann Lindsley from the April 6, 2017 meeting.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                              

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants 15994-16034 and efts that were 

presented for payment by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                              

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road/Cemetery report.                                                                                                                            

He had the bid package for the McCartney Road project.                                                                                                       

Jim said that we did not get any bids from Gov.deals for our old truck and that it is now advertised on                        

e-bay.                                                                                                                                                                                 

Summer help was discussed.  Jim had one possibility for now. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to allow the Erie County Engineers office to advertise and 

accept the bids for the McCartney Road Project.  The bids will need to be into the Engineers office by 3 

p.m. on June 15, 2017 and will be opened at our meeting on June 15, 2017 at 7 p.m...  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to allow Jim Neill to hire Scott Fitz for part time summer help at 

a rate of $12.50/hr. effective 4/22/2017.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department report.  

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to enter into a 5 year lease agreement with CBM for use of a 

tower for our radios at a cost of $2500/year.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Chief also gave a brief zoning report.   He said that there is a house on Thickett Road that needs to clean 

up the area.    

Mr. Keith Kreager of Crystal Rock and our Rural Water representative stopped into the meeting. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to hire Sandi Martin for part time summer help working on 

records retention at a rate of $11/hr. beginning June 19, 2017.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to adjourn.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

 

     


